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Bucharest Bans Publication of any Reference 
to Rumania's Fascist Past 

 
 Constantin Vaeni, the well-known Bucharest director, is making a 
film about the life of Nicolae Iorga. Under the auspices of the so-
called Council of Socialist Culture and Education, which acts as 
censor, state authorities made every effort to block the use of the 
screenplay. Historian Ion Ardeleanu, one of the formulators of the 
contemporary Rumanian approach to history, personally intervened to 
change the script, even as the film was in production. He announced: 
"When it comes to this topic, no reference can be made to the Iron 
Guard. And as for Rumanian fascism, in the future we shall forbid any 
publication concerning that subject." Consequently, a member of the 
Rumanian state security organ was present throughout the film's 
production. 
 Iorga is considered one of the founders of modern Rumanian 
historiography and a major representative of inter-war Rumania's 
politics, including anti-Hungarian attitudes and irredentism toward 
Hungary. He was murdered during Rumania's 1941 fascist uprising by Iron 
Guard detachments. According to Ceausescu's historian, Ion Ardeleanu, 
this fact cannot appear in Vaeni's forthcoming film, which attributes 
the murder to common criminals. Likewise, the name of Iron Guard leader 
Horea Sima cannot be mentioned; instead, the script uses the fictional 
name Horatiu Savu. 
 Observers connect this new "re-evaluation" of Rumania's past with 
Bucharest's desire to obliterate the specifically fascist episodes in 
Rumanian history, even as Rumania daily characterizes Hungary's entire 
history, and even her present-day policies, as fascist. 
 It may be noted that Horea Sima, who now lives in exile in the 
Portuguese capital, maintains lively contact with his native country to 
this day. Ceausescu's diplomats meet with him four times a year, and he 
was the guest of the Rumanian capital several times during the 1970's. 
  




